
     

 

  

 

 

Star Staff 

Thank you to our brilliant staff. 

 We appreciate all of their hard work 
and commitment to our school, we 

can’t thank them enough for all they 
do for us all.   

We celebrated the good work of staff 
on Unison’s Stars in our school day 

on the 27th November. 

Class Fun Days  

Staff are planning a fun day in their bubbles during 
the last week of term.  Staff will be making sure 
that children will have a lovely time with their    
bubble friends. Activities such as: games, bingo,   
biscuit decorating, hot chocolate making,           
competitions, raffle, sweet treats and more are to 
be enjoyed. 

Online Gaming: An introduction for parents and carers 

It is essential that children are aware of the potential issues when gaming online and that 

they are given the skills and knowledge to help manage and reduce these risks, with the 

help of those around them. Please click here to find out more . 

 

Y6 enjoyed an online visit with a question and       
answer session with Baroness Tanni Grey-
Thompson DBE. Tanni has been a crossbench 
peer in the House of Lords since 2010. Her       
Paralympian career saw her compete in five         
Paralympic Games winning 16 medals in total. As 
a working peer Tanni debates in the House and 
she has spoken on a range of issues                     
including Disability Rights, Welfare Reform, and 
of course, Sport.  

 

 

Educational Welfare officer 

Mrs Anne-Marie Cartwright is our Education Welfare Officer. Mrs Cartwright will be     
helping us make sure that our attendance and punctuality is the very best it can be for all  
children so they have the very best chances of achieving their full potential 

If your child’s  attendance or punctuality is less than good, then Mrs Cartwright will be 
contacting you to see what support is needed and explain the legal requirements around 
attendance. 

Be on time to school. We open the 

gates at 8.30am and close them at 

8.50am. Please be on time. 

Term dates for 2021-2022 are now on the website.  

Click on 
the video 
to hear 
more 

https://www.childnet.com/resources/online-gaming-an-introduction-for-parents
https://www.childnet.com/resources/online-gaming-an-introduction-for-parents
https://www.anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/anti-bullying-week/school-resources/primary-school-pack


Have a lovely day!  

 Friday 18th December Break up for end of term at 
1.30pm 

Tuesday 5th January Back to school 

Diary Dates  

School Uniform 

Lollipops in Berwick Hills  
stock all our uniform and  
book bags .  
 
You can find Lollipops at:  
20 Norfolk Place, Berwick Hills, Middlesbrough, 
TS3 7PA  
Or call/visit their website on:  01642 225827 
www.lollipops-middlesbrough.co.uk 

  Little Learners            

Pre-school                    
We are pleased to offer places to 2 
year olds at our Pre-school, please 
contact the school to register an    

interest and find out more. 

Children must attend school again from the      
beginning of the autumn term. This means, the 
usual rules on school attendance will apply,      
including:                                                                                                                   
parents’ duty to ensure that their child attends 
regularly at school                                                                             
schools’ responsibility to record attendance and 
follow up absence. 

Leave of absence  Head teachers may not grant 
any leave of  absence during term time unless 
there are exceptional circumstances. Any           
applications for leave of absence must be made 
two weeks prior to intended time of absence. 
Please don’t book your holiday during term time.    
Parents may be fined for taking unauthorised  
absence.   

School Attendance  

PLEASE LET US KNOW IF 

YOU CHANGE YOUR 

PHONE NUMBER IT IS 

VERY IMPORTANT THAT 

WE ARE ABLE TO                

CONTACT YOU. 

Fiona A Luca-George F 

Aariz H Mohammed S 

Gracie V Julius C 

Alan S-T Anaya M 

Rayyan W Husna M 

Musa K Vannesa T  

Hani S Viktoria T 

Ali H Zara A 

Eden T Esa Z 

Ilektra S Lya H A 

Vinazio W Thomas L 

Hamza A Eliza I 

Zain H Husna Z 

Reece D Kevin K 

Dea Q Afnan L 

Dylan K Haider Ali S 

Rhabit M Salman A A 

Sumaya S  
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The children will be receiving a gift of a 
book of their choice from school and a      
selection box from the Teesside Family 

Foundation Charity.  

Mr Michael Poole, a Trustee of the charity 
is also a governor here at Breckon Hill. 

Thank you to all at The Teesside Family 
Foundation  

National Literacy Trust  

Year 6 children have been working with the National      
Literacy Trust this term.  They have taken part in live 
online conferences with famous authors, with whom they 
asked questions to.  They have been given the opportunity 
to select from a wide range of books to read for pleasure, 
enjoy and to keep and share with members of their family.  

  Friday 18th December  

Children will be enjoying a pantomime safely from their classrooms 
this year. 

School closes for the holidays 1.30pm 

Dear Parents, Carers and Children 

Here we are in December, nearly a term back into school life. It has been a very different year and yet 
one thing has stayed the same–  school is a great place to be! 

Thank you to everyone for all of your support in working together to make school as safe as we possibly 
can for everyone. We are looking forward to the next few weeks and as you can see, have some lovely 
treats planned for the children. Thank you again for all of your ongoing support.  

Kind regards, Mrs Smith. 


